Report from the Tier II Division – 2010

Taking on the role of Commissioner was something I knew little about and resulted in a very steep learning curve.  Thank you to everyone for their help and patience as I learned the ropes.  
I believe that the Tier II program ran relatively well in 2010, with a couple of exceptions.

1.
The season started out with an exorbitant number of suspensions. While the 
number of suspensions decreased significantly in the latter half of the season, overall, 
the Tier II division ended up with the highest number of major penalties and fines in the 
RMLL in 2010.  I hope that all Tier II clubs will pay particular attention to improving this 
statistic in 2011. 

2.
There were some scheduling issues early on in the season, specifically with play on the
July long weekend.  The dates that were determined during the AGM break-out 
session subsequently made it extremely difficult for Christine to put together a schedule 
for the season given the limited number of weekends and individual team constraints.  
Adjustments will need to be made to the length of the season for 2011 in order to 
overcome these scheduling difficulties.

3.
We unfortunately had one team drop out of the north division early on in the 
season, which again had Christine scrambling to adjust the schedule.  Thank you to 
the teams in the north for first of all trying to keep this team afloat, and second 
of all, 
for your patience and understanding when the schedule had to be adjusted.

This year playoffs were completed in a one game sudden death format – a departure from the standard 3-game playoff series.  This was discussed at the AGM and was implemented as a cost-saving measure.   I would like to get some feedback from teams regarding this format to determine how playoffs should be handled in 2011.

We also changed the format of Provincial’s in 2010, moving away from a tournament format to a best of three series between the north and south champions and having each team contribute to fund the provincial entry cost.  The calibre of play during Provincial’s was very good and fans in Medicine Hat were treated to two very good games with the Medicine Hat Sun Devils defeating the Edmonton Wizards in 2 close games.  Thank you to both teams for making me feel welcome.

Thank you to all of the teams for getting your scoresheets in to me on a timely basis!  Thank you to Amanda for doing an excellent job of getting the scoresheets entered as quickly as possible.  Finally, thank you to Christine, Bill, Mike and the rest of the Executive for your support and wisdom over the course of the season.

I hope to see many teams at the AGM and encourage open discussion and idea sharing during our break out session.

Yours in lacrosse,

Cindy Garant

Tier II Commissioner

